NCSX Post Job Briefing


Document reviewed: D-NCSX-MCF-003
Title:  MC Fabrication- VPI Station Activities for the B1 Modular Coil
Date: March 14, 2007
Attendees:  Tom Meighan, Bud Kearns, Mike Dimattia, Lance Smith, Bob Tucker, Ed Gilsenan, Frank Terlitz, Mike Dimattia, Steve Raftopoulos, Jim Chrzanowski
Comments from De-Briefing:
1) This was the first type “B” coil to be epoxy impregnated.  It was also the best vacuum achieved on the bag mold for any of the VPI operations [5 Torr].  The VPI operation went smoothly. The filling operations began around 10:00 AM and took approximately 8 hours to fill the coil.  

Safety Concerns:

1) None
VPI Operations
2) No additional modifications to the delivery system is required
3) “Bag Mold” worked well with good vacuum [ 5 Torr] and no leaks
4) Once the Gel temperature was reached, it was observed that there remained sufficient epoxy in the all of the fill lines. [good]
5) Future VPI’s: It has been noticed that several of the coils near the top had some surface dryness. By increasing the soak time it is hoped that this condition can be improved. The plan for the next VPI is that once the coil has been filled ramp up to 80 degrees C and hold for 2 hours. Then continue with the ramp-up until the Gel temperature of 110 degrees C has been reached. 
Pre-VPI Activities:
6) The Type “B” style coil has one blind spot for viewing several of the sprues due to the geometry of the coil.  It was recommended that a mirror may improve this blind area for the type B’s in the future. [Action: Tom Meighan to procure]
7) The epoxy lines were routed and supported with minimal sag.  [good]
Reported by: James H. Chrzanowski 3/14/07
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